College of San Mateo

Budget Planning Committee (BPC)

Meeting Summary

April 18, 2011

1:00 – 3:00 pm

B5-339

Members Present:

Henry Villareal, Co-Chair

Mike Claire

Susan Estes

Arlene Fajardo

Jackie Gamelin

Jennifer Hughes

Maggie Ko

Henry Villareal

Student Representative:

Vania Clarissa

Meeting was conducted by Henry Villareal, Co-Chair 

Action on Agenda: Agenda was approved as presented.

Action on Meeting Summary: March 21, 2011 meeting summary was approved with suggested changes.  

Measure G Spending Update – Susan Estes
Susan presented an update on Measure G spending. The update reflected only estimates; the final report will be forthcoming. The first part of the report reflects things that are in progress, including sections of classes that were added or sections that would have been taken out had we not received Measure G funding. Sections added back were courses such as core academic sections and sections with large wait list in core courses. There will be additional coding on a few more sections so the amount will increase before the end of the year. The Measure G “Statement of Purposes” was the basis used for coding of sections to receive funding. This also explains why some divisions have a much higher cost allotment. For instance, the Nursing program has a higher allotment in the fall but not in spring because of another grant for enrollment growth.

In addition, $30,000 has been allocated to the Innovative Practices for the Math Boost project, which is overseen by a faculty coordinator, Cheryl Gregory. Allocated costs were based on the proposals given. The activity list under “Coach Support” is directly related to the Math Boost program, not Physical Education. The coaches sometimes assist in some of the math labs over the summer. Most of the budget will rest in the Math/Science Division.

The next category is the unmet supply needs. A total of $42,000 has been allocated distributed based on needs brought forth by each division. This category will probably will have some carry over. The Innovation Grant has $15,000, and is being dispersed through the committee that allocated the Trustees’ Funds for Program Improvement in the past. Life of the grant is 18 months. Funds not spent will go back to the district.

Next, the Distance Education Capacity Building funds are $110,000. These funds will begin to be allocated before the end of 2010-2011. The administration of distance education is under the direct supervision of the Vice President of Instruction, with the oversight committee approved by the Institutional Planning Committee. By the end of the year, the committee will be able to put some specific dollar amounts on the activities.

Additional cost for spring 2011 include the replacement of a Librarian for $38,000, the Fire Academy for $38,000, and the Math Resource Center for $10,000, which again falls under the Measure G “Statement of Purposes.”  Also needed are funds to cover office hours for fall 2010 and spring 2011, which should come from the District.  We are able to carry over any unspent Measure G money. Some funds will be used for summer courses. At the next meeting in May, Susan will be able to give a further update on Measure G funds.
Update of Grant Monies – Mike Claire 
It’s been a priority to find some funding for a position for developing Grant Writing, but too many other things are going on right now. This will be placed on hold for now. We still need to pursue grants but they will be driven by what the college is interested in pursuing, such as  a $20 million department of labor grant that fits with the Career and Technical part of our mission. If awarded, CSM will be the fiscal agent only so not all the monies will be coming to us. P G & E approached us with this opportunity, which came with a whole group of grant writers at no cost to us The only work on our part is the extensive time given by Kathleen Ross, Dean of Business/Technology. These are the types of opportunities we need to go after and they have to fit what we are already pursuing. CSM is still interested in pursuing Federal grants under Title 3.

Update on Instructional Equipment funding from District - Mike Claire
Through the Measure G process, all three colleges submitted significant equipment request to the District. The Chancellor’s cabinet has some funds and they decided to allocate $360,000 to each campus. The state no longer funds monies for equipment. The process on how to allocate these funds was changed slightly, based on program review by the various divisions. The instructional Administrators will discuss how to allocate the funds. This year Student Services was also included. Amounts allocated were based on program review needs and the division priority.
No specific amounts can be given at this time. The President of the Academic Senate and College Council must approve the process. Final results will be brought to the May meeting.
Contingency Planning on future budget cuts-Attendees of College retreat 
A college retreat was held that included Administrators, faculty and student reps. At this meeting, participants identified some criteria on how to deal with future budget cuts. Most of the criteria were very similar to what was established a few years ago by the committee chaired by Laura Demsetz. One of the strategies that is a little different from last time is instead of looking at a list, look at how we might build a new college. We want to make it clear that we are not addressing only the list from 2009 but an overall look at what is needed for all our programs and services at the college. We will be looking at everything, the academic support services, the institutional support services and student support services to make sure everything is geared towards serving the students and serving them well.
Meeting adjourned.

The next meeting date is May 16, 2011 at 1:00 p.m.  

Prepared by Jane Wong
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